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What’s happening? 

 COVID-19 extra EBT food money is ending because of changes in the U.S. federal government 
budget. In April, you will receive your regular CalFresh money as usual, but you will NOT receive the extra 
COVID-19 food money on your EBT card. March is the last month you will receive two payments on your 
EBT card.  
 

 Only the extra COVID-19 food money is ending, the extra payment you’ve been receiving during the 
pandemic on your EBT card. You will continue to get your regular CalFresh benefits as long as your 
CalFresh case remains active. Your benefit amount is based on your household size, income, and other 
information about your situation. 

 

When will I see this change? 

 MARCH: Final extra COVID-19 EBT Food Money. This is the last month you will receive two payments: 
o Regular CalFresh payment on your EBT card between March 1-10 
o Extra COVID-19 food money on your EBT card between March 25-26 

 APRIL: First month of regular CalFresh payment only 

What do I do if I need more food? 

 Please visit sfhsa.org/get_food to find local food resources or call 3-1-1. You can also make your CalFresh 
money go further at some farmers markets through “Market Match.” Learn more at 
www.marketmatch.org or call (510) 925-4001. 
 

What do I need to do if I receive CalFresh? 

 There is no action required of you.  
 

 To get all of the CalFresh benefits available to you, update your contact information and situation: 
 Income changes 
 Housing costs 
 Medical expenses (if you are age 60+ or have a disability) 
 Dependent or childcare costs 

 
 If you have moved or to update the County (SFHSA) about changes to your situation, you can:  

 Call (415) 557-5000, Monday - Friday 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.   
 Visit SFHSA service centers  

 1440 Harrison St. 
 1235 Mission St. 
 170 Otis. 
 2 Gough St., for older adults, veterans, and people with disabilities 

 Email food@sfgov.org 
 Online MyBenefitsCalWIN.org  

 

IMPORTANT: Do you receive Medi-Cal? 

 If you receive Medi-Cal services, we’ll send you a letter in the coming months about your renewal. If you 
have moved in the last three years, please update your information by calling visiting our service centers 
at 1440 Harrison St. or 1235 Mission St., calling (415) 558-4700, or emailing SFMedi-Cal@sfgov.org.  

CALFRESH (FOOD STAMPS) UPDATE 
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